

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF: :
 :
Legal Agenda :
Licensing Agenda :
Supplemental Agenda :
Cancelling Agenda :
 :

Wednesday
September 16, 2020

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson
Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

- DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
- BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
- RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member
- EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
- JENI HANSEN, Member
- JAMES SHORT, JR., Member
- REMA WAHABZADAH, Member

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 (11:24 a.m.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We will now
4 continue our agenda. And we will now do our
5 legal agenda.

6 The first matter on our legal agenda
7 is a review of an Offer in Compromise in Lieu of
8 Hearing dated August 20 -- August 31, 2020 for
9 Case No. 20-CC-00001. It's Stop & Shop Liquors.
10 And let me read the OIC.

11 The OIC is that the District of
12 Columbia jointly with the licensed Respondent
13 submits this Offer in Compromise, OIC, to the
14 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, as authorized
15 by 23 DCMR, Section 1604.5, for approval by the
16 Board. The parties understand that if the Board
17 approves the OIC, this case will be -- will
18 conclude and a scheduled show cause hearing will
19 be vacated.

20 Respondent will be obligated to abide
21 by the terms of the OIC, a fine, suspension,
22 both, or other terms shown below. If the Board
23 does not approve the OIC, the matter shall be
24 continued to the scheduled show cause hearing
25 currently set for October 7, 2020.

1 The Respondent has been advised that
2 there is no obligation to accept an OIC.
3 Respondent has been advised that through service
4 of the notice of status hearing and show cause
5 hearing that a show cause hearing -- that at a
6 show cause hearing, Respondent may be represented
7 by legal counsel, have subpoenas issued to
8 require the production of witnesses and evidence,
9 produce witness and evidence, cross-examine
10 witnesses, and apply to the Board for a qualified
11 interpreter.

12 The terms of the OIC as follows. For
13 charge one, restrictions in the use of signs.
14 The statutory authority is DC Code Section 25763D
15 and 23 DCMR Section 1100.3. It's a fine of \$250,
16 payable within 90 days, or the license will be
17 suspended until the fine has been paid.

18 Is there a second? I make a motion --
19 I make a motion to approve this OIC. Is there a
20 second.

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. I will now have a roll
25 call vote of the motion that has been properly

1 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

2 Mr. Cato.

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

17 6-0-0.

18 The next matter on our legal agenda,

19 it's a review of an Offer in Compromise in Lieu

20 of a Hearing dated September 11, 2020 for Case

21 No. 19-CMP-00114, Ivy City Tavern, License No.

22 093795.

23 And the terms of the OIC are as

24 follows. The District of Columbia jointly with

25 the Licensee Respondent submits this Offer in

1 Compromise, OIC, to the Alcoholic Beverage
2 Control Board as authorized by 23 DCMR, Section
3 1604.5, for approval by the Board.

4 The parties understand that if the
5 Board approves the OIC, this case will conclude
6 and any scheduled show cause hearing will be
7 vacated. Respondent will be obligated to abide
8 by the terms of the OIC, a fine, suspension,
9 both, or other terms shown below. If the Board
10 does not approve the OIC, the matter shall be
11 continued to a scheduled show cause hearing
12 currently in that set.

13 The Respondent has been advised that
14 there is no obligation to accept an OIC.
15 Respondent has been advised to serve as a notice
16 of show cause hearing, and show cause hearings --
17 at a show cause hearing -- that at a show cause
18 hearing, Respondent may be represented by legal
19 counsel, have subpoenas issued to require the
20 production of witnesses and evidence, produce
21 witnesses and evidence, cross-examine witnesses,
22 and apply to the Board for a qualified
23 interpreter.

24 The terms of the OIC are as follows.
25 Charge one, increase summer garden occupancy,

1 statutory authority, DC Official Code, Section
2 25762(b)2. The term is that a warning. I make a
3 motion -- I make a motion that we accept --

4 (Telephonic interference.)

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I make a motion
6 that we accept the OIC. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 has seconded, the motion. We will now have a
11 roll call vote on the motion that has been
12 properly seconded by Ms. Crockett.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
3 6-0-0. Thank you very much.

4 All right, the next matter on our
5 legal agenda, it's a review -- Review and Request
6 from Hemanchal Narain to reinstate license. It
7 was cancelled in November 6, 2019 for failure to
8 renew. This is The Pitch, License No. 095107.

9 I make a motion that we deny this
10 request. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
12 seconds.

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: I second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15 has seconded the motion, along with Ms.
16 Wahabzadah. I will now have a roll call vote on
17 that motion.

18 Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: I had a question, may
5 I?

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr.
7 Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Apparently this was
9 an action before I was on the Board, that they
10 were cancelled. Is that -- am I reading that
11 correctly?

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr.
13 Grandis.

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Okay, so because they
15 failed to renew timely, do we have -- is our --
16 is it a general policy that we would deny
17 requests like this?

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis,
19 this is -- the license was cancelled in November
20 of 2019.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yeah.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ten days after
23 the Board makes a decision, the licensee has an
24 opportunity to contest the decision. This was
25 from November of 2019. The Licensee did not

1 contest this matter until August of 2020.
2 Between November of 2020 -- I'm sorry, between of
3 November of -- between November of 1990 and
4 August of 2020, it's more than ten days to
5 request to contest the Board's decision.

6 So therefore, the decision that the
7 recommendation today by the Board, it is because
8 they have exceeded the ten-day threshold to
9 contest our matter that the Board cannot grant
10 it. It's on a technical --

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Okay.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: It's a
13 technical violation based on our, the statute.

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Okay, so I have two
15 questions. I thought that the Board in certain
16 situations, and maybe not in this statutory ten-
17 day situation, has ability to waive, to allow a
18 hearing or something. So am I to understand that
19 this ten-day is statutory, which I believe it is,
20 and the Board does not have any leeway with that?

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: If the -- if
22 you give us good cause. I mean, the bottom line
23 is that you have ten days. It's like a court
24 proceeding. You have -- you can appeal a matter
25 in 30 days. You have ten days to appeal the

1 matter. If you don't -- if you do not respond
2 within the ten days, then if you stated, if you
3 gave us a reason to say you never got a copy of
4 the notice, you weren't aware.

5 But that was not the reason that was
6 given. If you read the -- if you read the
7 information, the person basically stated that the
8 reason why the license was not, they had a death
9 in the family, and that because of the
10 coronavirus, that's why they did not respond.

11 Well, the coronavirus --

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: I understand, yes.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: If the
14 coronavirus might have existed in November of
15 2019, in the United States. However, we were not
16 aware of it. So therefore you cannot --

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes, okay.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Use it as an
19 excuse in 2000, so that it was because of the
20 coronavirus in October -- in November 2019 why
21 you did not respond within the time period.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: And the death in the
23 family?

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I am sorry,
25 sir, I do not know. Yes, I -- the individual had

1 sent a letter in. I do not have the letter in
2 front of me, but from what I can remember from
3 reading the letter earlier, the two reasons were
4 that there was a death in the family, and it was
5 because of the coronavirus.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Okay.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And the request
8 came to the Board in August of 2020, while the
9 Board canceled the license in November of 2019.

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: And when we take this
11 action today, is this, not licensee, is this
12 individual or entity able to go to the Mayor's
13 agent or to court, or is this done?

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I, as far as I
15 know, it is done. They have to reapply --

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Reapply.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: For a new
18 license. Because this was cancelled. They had
19 an opportunity to contest it, and it was not done
20 timely. And the reason that was given, it is
21 because of the coronavirus and a death in the
22 family. And as stated, we were not publically
23 aware of the coronavirus in November of 2019.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: I'm on your page on
25 that. I will abstain.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: You will
2 abstain.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward --

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So Mr. Grandis
5 will abstain. Mr. Anderson will vote to deny
6 this matter. So the vote is 6-0-1, with Mr.
7 Grandis abstaining. Thank you.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: I think it's 5-0-1.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry, 5,
10 I'm sorry, 5-0-1, I apologize, 5-0-1 with Mr.
11 Grandis abstaining from this matter. Thank you,
12 Mr. Grandis, for the correction.

13 All right, the next case in our
14 calendar is Case No. -- I'm sorry, the next case
15 in our legal agenda is a review of a request from
16 Ty Gary to reinstate license. Failure to Renew,
17 Cease and Desist issued February 2020. It's
18 Chuck and Bill Bison Lounge, License No. 014757.

19 I make a motion that we deny this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. Are there any questions
25 by the Board members before I take a final vote I

1 can address? I prefer to address the issues
2 before we vote rather than in the middle of the
3 vote. No questions by any Board members? All
4 right.

5 Hearing none, Mr. Cato.

6 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Anderson, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

8 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
9 I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: I abstain. Ed
17 Grandis abstains.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
19 abstains. And Mr. Anderson, I agree. So the
20 matter passes 5-0-1, with Mr. Grandis abstaining.
21 Thank you.

22 The next case on our legal agenda is
23 a review of a Settlement Agreement dated July 3,
24 2020. The agreement is between ANC 1C and
25 Amsterdam Falafelshop Admo, License No. 116948.

1 I make a motion that we approve this
2 request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, second.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
5 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
6 vote on the motion that has been properly
7 seconded by Mr. Grandis.

8 Mr. Cato.

9 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

23 The next case on our legal agenda is
24 a review of a Settlement Agreement dated July 31,
25 2020 between the -- between 1010 Massachusetts

1 Avenue Condominium Association and Parlour
2 Victoria, License No. 116918.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 matter with modification. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion, we will now have a roll
9 call vote to the motion that has been properly
10 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

11 Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

1 We now move to our licensing agenda.
2 The first matter on our licensing agenda is the
3 Review Application for a Stipulated License with
4 Letter of ANC Support for a new ABC license. The
5 name of the establishment is Shared Pour, License
6 No. 117074.

7 I make a motion that we approve this
8 request. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
10 seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
12 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
13 call vote on the motion that has been properly
14 seconded.

15 Mr. Cato.

16 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

1 Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Oh.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 Turn your microphone on, Mr. Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: I had it on. Edward
6 Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

9 The next matter on our licensing
10 agenda is the Review Request to Remove License
11 from Safekeeping for Reopening on or about
12 September 24, 2020. This is for Figleaf Bar,
13 Hedy's Rooftop, License No. 082474.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
19 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
20 call vote on the motion that's been properly
21 seconded.

22 Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

11 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

12 The next matter on our licensing
13 agenda is a Review Application for Safekeeping of
14 License, this is for Windows Café and Market,
15 License No. 060506.

16 I make a motion to approve this
17 request through March 31, 2021. Is there a
18 second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
22 has seconded the motion. I will now have a roll
23 call vote in the motion that has been properly
24 seconded.

25 Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
14 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

15 The next matter on our agenda is a
16 Review Application for Safekeeping of License,
17 Sodexo Management, License No. 083224.

18 I make a motion that we approve this
19 request through March 31, 2021. Is there a
20 second?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
25 vote for the motion that has been properly

1 seconded.

2 Mr. Cato.

3 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

17 The next matter on our agenda is a
18 Review Request to Extend Safekeeping of License.
19 This is on FoBoGro, License No. 082431. Before
20 making a motion to approve this matter through
21 April, so I'm making a motion that we approve
22 this matter through March 31, 2020. Mr. Grandis
23 has informed the Board that he will abstain from
24 this matter.

25 So is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has seconded the motion. I will have a roll call
5 vote in the motion.

6 Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

17 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passed
18 5-0-1, with Mr. Grandis abstaining from this
19 matter.

20 The next matter on our licensing
21 agenda is a Review Application for Change of
22 Hours to reduce hours and closing Monday instead
23 of Sunday. This is for Sushi Taro, License No.
24 009655.

25 I make a motion to approve this

1 request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
5 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
6 call vote for the motion that has been properly
7 seconded.

8 Mr. Cato.

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

23 The next matter on our licensing
24 agenda is a Review Application for Change of
25 Hours to remain open later on the sidewalk café.

1 The request is being made by Ankara, License No.
2 097698.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
9 call vote for the motion that has been properly
10 seconded.

11 Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

1 6-0-0.

2 The next matter is a Review Request to
3 Include a Sidewalk Café instead of a Summer
4 Garden on the application. This is for Proper
5 21, License No. 113983.

6 I make a motion that we approve this
7 request, is there a second?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
9 second.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
11 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
12 vote in the motion that has been properly
13 seconded.

14 Mr. Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter therefore passed 6-0-0.

4 The next matter is a Review Request to
5 provide gifts of coolers that will not exceed
6 \$500 in value to Penn Social, License No. 086808
7 and Church, License No. 106963. The request has
8 been made by Premium Distributors, License No.
9 060290.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
16 call vote in the motion that has been properly
17 seconded.

18 Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
7 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

8 The next matter on our agenda, it's a
9 Review Request to refund of an event that was
10 canceled twice during the public health
11 emergency. The request is being made Anika
12 Hobbs. That was a Temporary G License, License
13 No. 116740.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
19 has seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll
20 call vote in the motion that has been properly
21 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

22 Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato agrees.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

12 We now move to our supplemental
13 licensing agenda. The first matter on our
14 supplemental license agenda is a Review
15 Application for a Stipulated License, this letter
16 of ANC support for a new ABC license. The
17 request is being made by Vinchase.com, License
18 No. 116874.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
25 call vote in the motion that has been properly

1 seconded.

2 Mr. Cato.

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

17 We now move to our cancellation
18 agenda. The ABC Board, as on our cancellation
19 agenda, there was one licensee, which is Han's
20 Market, Retailer B, License No. 103200.

21 The Licensee had requested
22 cancellation, however, I make a motion that we
23 refer this back to Licensing. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
3 call vote in the motion.

4 Mr. Cato.

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
18 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

19 We now move to our docket. The first
20 request from our docket is a request Addis Paris
21 Café, License No. 110083, for an entertainment
22 endorsement application.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
3 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
4 call vote in the motion that has been properly
5 seconded.

6 Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

21 The next matter is a request from Chi-
22 Cha Lounge, License No. 26519, for a change of
23 operation. Mr. Grandis has informed the Board
24 that he will recuse himself from this matter.

25 I make a second -- I make a motion

1 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
5 has seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call
6 vote.

7 Mr. Cato.

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter passed 5-0-1, with Mr.
22 Grandis recusing himself from this matter.

23 The next matter on our docket is a
24 request for DC Corazon, License No. 116482 for a
25 new ABC license application.

1 I make a motion that we approve this
2 matter. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
4 second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
6 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
7 vote in the motion that has been properly
8 seconded by Mr. Grandis.

9 Mr. Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
23 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
24 6-0-0.

25 The next matter on our docket is a

1 request from Justin's House of Bourbon, License
2 No. 116888. This is a new ABC application.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 MEMBER CATO: Second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Ms.
9 Crockett and Mr. Cato have seconded the motion.
10 We'll now have a roll call vote in the motion.

11 Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0 -- I'm sorry,

1 6-0-0.

2 The next matter on our docket is a
3 request from Squash Club DC, License No. 116969
4 for a new ABC license application.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 has seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call
11 vote.

12 Mr. Cato.

13 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Edward Grandis.

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 BR Fine Wine and Spirits, License No. 116730.
4 This is a new ABC license application for a
5 liquor store.

6 I make a motion that we approve this
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
11 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
12 call vote in the motion that has been properly
13 seconded.

14 Mr. Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

4 The next request is a request made
5 from To Be Determined, License No. 116413 for a
6 new ABC license application.

7 I make a motion that we approve this
8 request. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
10 seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
12 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
13 call vote for the motion that has been properly
14 seconded.

15 Mr. Cato.

16 MEMBER CATO: Cato agrees.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter therefore passed 6-0-0.

5 The next request is a request made by
6 Wal-Mart Stores East, the License No. -- #3035,
7 License No. 109874. This is a Change of Officer
8 application, naming David R.-- L. Reading as
9 Secretary.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
16 call vote on the motion that has been properly
17 seconded.

18 Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. -- Ms.
21 Crockett.

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Ms. Wahabzadah.

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

8 I agree. The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

9 The next matter is a request made by
10 Wal-Mart Stores East #3035, License No. 109874.
11 This is a change of office application to name
12 John R. Scudder Senior Vice President. I make a
13 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
14 second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
16 seconds.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
19 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll
20 now have a roll call vote.

21 Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

10 I agree. The motion passes 6-0-0.

11 The next request is a request made by
12 Wal-Mart Stores East LP, License -- sorry, #3035,
13 License No. 109874. This is a Change of Officer
14 Application to make -- to name Timothy S. Skinner
15 President and CEO.

16 I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
22 call vote under the motion that has been properly
23 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

24 Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

13 I agree. The matter therefore passed 6-0-0.

14 The next matter on our docket, the
15 request from Wal-Mart Stores East LP, License No.
16 -- Wal-Mart License No. 092202. This is a Change
17 of Officer Application to name David L. Reading
18 Assistant Secretary.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. Now we'll have a roll
25 call vote of the motion.

1 Mr. Cato.

2 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

15 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0 -- I'm sorry,

16 6-0-0.

17 The next matter on our docket is a
18 request again from Wal-Mart, License No. 092202.
19 Again, this is a Change of Officer Application to
20 name John R. Scudder Senior Vice President.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

24 seconds.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

1 has seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call
2 vote of the motion.

3 Mr. Cato.

4 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

17 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

18 The next request is a request again by
19 Wal-Mart, License No. 092202, Change of Officer
20 Application, to name Timothy S. Skinner President
21 and CEO.

22 I make a motion that we approve this
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Cato.

5 MEMBER CATO: Agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
18 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

19 The next request is a request from
20 Wal-Mart #5968, License No. 109902, Change of
21 Officer Application to name David L. Reading
22 Assistant Secretary.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will

1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
3 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
4 vote on the motion.

5 Mr. Cato.

6 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato agrees.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

8 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
9 I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0 -- 6-0-0.

20 The next request is a request made by
21 Wal-Mart License -- #5968, License No. 109902.
22 This is a Change of Officer Application to name
23 John R. Scudder Senior Vice President.

24 I make a motion that we approve this
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
5 call vote for the motion.

6 Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Cato agrees.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

21 The next request is a request by Wal-
22 Mart #5968, License No. 109902. This is again a
23 Change of Officer Application to name Timothy S.
24 Skinner President and CEO.

25 Is there a second?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
2 second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
4 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
5 vote for the motion.

6 Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

21 The last event -- the last matter on
22 our, this agenda, is a request from Colony Club,
23 License No. 094321. This is Trading Change
24 Application, doubles.

25 I make a motion that we approve this

1 request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
5 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
6 call vote in the motion.

7 Mr. Cato.

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

22 We now move to our temporary one-day
23 substantial change license docket. The first,
24 request, the only request, the request from
25 Latavia Walston, a one-day license Class F for a

1 bridal shower for 9/19/2020 and for 30 folks.

2 The license number is 17208.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
6 second.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
9 call vote for the motion that has been properly
10 seconded.

11 Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Cato agrees.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
23 I agree. The matter is therefore passed 7 to --

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis, Mr.
25 Grandis agrees.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I apologize,
2 Mr. Grandis. Mr. Grandis.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis
4 agrees.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: You have
6 agreed, so the matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

7 All right, that ends our agenda for
8 the day. And unless there are any other comments
9 or concerns, then I will close this meeting
10 officially.

11 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic
12 Beverage Control Board of the District of
13 Columbia in accordance with Title 3, Chapter 405
14 Office of Open Government, I move that ABC Board
15 hold a closed meeting on September 23, 2020 for
16 the purpose of discussing and hearing reports
17 concerning ongoing or planned investigations of
18 alleged criminal or civil misconduct or
19 violations of law or regulations and seeking
20 legal advice from our legal counsel on the
21 Board's investigative agenda, legal agenda, and
22 licensing agenda for September 23, 2020, as
23 published in the DC Register on September 28,
24 2020.

25 Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Second.

2 MEMBER CATO: Cato -- oh, second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato,
4 Crockett have seconded the motion. We will now
5 have the roll call vote on the motion.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato agrees.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson, I also agree. As I appears that the
21 motion has passed 6-0-0, I hereby give notice
22 that ABC Board will hold this aforementioned
23 closed meeting pursuant to Open Meetings Act.
24 Notice will also be posted on the ABC Board
25 hearing room bulletin board, placed on electronic

1 calendar and ABRA's website, and published in the
2 DC Register in as timely a manner as practical.

3 I would like to thank each and every
4 member for their participation today and yeah,
5 thank you for your participation. I just want to
6 advise you that we have another hearing that's
7 scheduled for 12 o'clock, which I think it's --

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chairman?

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr. Short,
10 the meeting is over. So I guess you just joined
11 on, so. But I was informing you this meeting is
12 closed, so what I was informing all the Board
13 members, we have a meeting at 12 o'clock, and
14 that's a different login.

15 So I would ask all the members to log
16 into, it's a different login information, so look
17 for that information to log into that, our 12
18 o'clock meeting. And so let's do that.

19 And I believe that after our 12
20 o'clock meeting, we should be able to -- we need
21 then to meet back in our executive committee
22 meeting, which is the login from this meeting.
23 So let the record is closed.

24 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
25 went off the record at 12:09 p.m.)

A

a.m 2:2
ABC 16:4 27:16 28:18
 31:25 33:2 34:4 35:4
 36:6 49:14 50:22,24
abide 2:20 5:7
ability 9:17
able 11:12 51:20
above-entitled 51:24
ABRA's 51:1
abstain 11:25 12:2,5
 13:16 20:23
abstaining 12:7,11
 13:20 21:18
abstains 13:17,19
accept 3:2 5:14 6:3,6
Act 50:23
action 8:9 11:11
Addis 29:20
address 13:1,1
Admo 13:25
advice 49:20
advise 51:6
advised 3:1,3 5:13,15
aforementioned 50:22
agenda 1:6,6,7,7 2:4,5
 2:6 4:18 7:5 12:15
 13:22 14:23 16:1,2
 17:10 18:13 19:15
 20:17 21:21 22:24
 26:8 27:13,14 28:18
 28:19 46:22 49:7,21
 49:21,22
agent 11:13
agreed 49:6
agreement 13:23,24
 14:24
agrees 26:23 36:16
 44:6 45:7 48:12,25
 49:4 50:7
Alcoholic 1:2,12 2:14
 5:1 49:11
ALIYA 1:21
alleged 49:18
allow 9:17
Amsterdam 13:25
ANC 13:24 16:4 27:16
Anika 26:11
Ankara 23:1
apologize 12:10 49:1
Apparently 8:8
appeal 9:24,25
appears 50:20
application 16:3 18:13
 19:16 21:21 22:24
 24:4 27:15 29:22
 31:25 33:2 34:4 35:4
 36:6 37:8 38:11 39:14

40:17 41:19 42:20
 43:21 44:22 45:23
 46:24
apply 3:10 5:22
approval 2:15 5:3
approve 2:23 3:19 5:10
 14:1 15:3 16:7 17:14
 18:16 19:18 20:20,21
 21:25 23:3 24:6 25:10
 26:14 27:19 29:23
 31:1 32:1 33:3 34:5
 35:6 36:7 37:10 38:13
 39:16 40:19 41:21
 42:22 43:23 44:24
 46:25 48:3
approves 2:17 5:5
April 20:21
Assistant 40:18 43:22
Association 15:1
August 2:8,8 9:1,4 11:8
authority 3:14 6:1
authorized 2:14 5:2
Avenue 15:1
aware 10:4,16 11:23

B

B 28:20
back 28:23 51:21
Bar 17:12
based 9:13
basically 10:7
believe 9:19 51:19
Beverage 1:2,12 2:14
 5:1 49:12
Bill 12:18
Bison 12:18
board 1:2,12 2:14,16,16
 2:22 3:10 5:2,3,5,9,22
 8:9,23 9:7,9,15,20
 11:8,9 12:25 13:3
 20:23 28:18 30:23
 49:12,14 50:22,24,25
 51:12
Board's 9:5 49:21
Bobby 1:20 4:3 7:19
 22:9 23:12 28:3 29:5
 31:8 33:12 39:25 47:8
 50:7
bottom 9:22
Bourbon 33:1
BR 35:3
bridal 48:1
bulletin 50:25

C

café 18:14 22:25 24:3
 29:21
calendar 12:14 51:1

call 3:25 6:11 7:16 14:5
 15:9 16:13 17:20
 18:23 19:24 21:4 22:6
 23:9 24:11 25:16
 26:20 27:25 29:3 30:4
 31:5 32:6 33:10 34:10
 35:12 36:13 37:16
 38:20 39:22 40:25
 42:1 43:3 44:3 45:5
 46:4 47:6 48:9 50:5
canceled 11:9 26:10
cancellation 28:17,18
 28:22
cancelled 7:7 8:10,19
 11:18
Cancelling 1:7
case 2:9,17 4:20 5:5
 12:13,14,14 13:22
 14:23
Cato 1:20 4:2,3,3 6:13
 6:14,14 7:18,19,19
 13:5,6 14:8,9 15:11
 15:12 16:15,16 17:22
 17:23 18:25 19:1,1
 20:2,3,3 21:6,7 22:8,9
 22:9 23:11,12,12
 24:14,15 25:18,19
 26:22,23,23 28:2,3,3
 29:4,5,5 30:6,7 31:7,8
 31:8 32:9,10 33:7,9
 33:11,12,12 34:12,13
 35:14,15 36:15,16,16
 37:18,19 38:21,22
 39:24,25,25 41:1,2
 42:3,4,4 43:4,5 44:5,6
 44:6 45:6,7,7 46:6,7
 47:7,8,8 48:11,12,12
 50:2,2,3,6,7,7
cause 2:18,24 3:4,5,6
 5:6,11,16,16,17,17
 9:22
Cease 12:17
CEO 39:15 42:21 45:24
certain 9:15
Cha 30:22
Chairman 51:8
change 21:21 22:24
 30:22 37:7 38:11
 39:13 40:16 41:19
 42:19 43:20 44:22
 45:23 46:23 47:23
Chapter 49:13
charge 3:13 5:25
Chi- 30:21
Chuck 12:18
Church 25:7
City 4:21
civil 49:18

Class 47:25
close 49:9
closed 49:15 50:23
 51:12,23
closing 21:22
Club 34:3 46:22
Code 3:14 6:1
Colony 46:22
Columbia 1:1 2:12 4:24
 49:13
comments 49:8
committee 51:21
Compromise 2:7,13
 4:19 5:1
concerning 49:17
concerns 49:9
conclude 2:18 5:5
Condominium 15:1
contest 8:24 9:1,5,9
 11:19
continue 2:4
continued 2:24 5:11
Control 1:2,12 2:14 5:2
 49:12
coolers 25:5
copy 10:3
Corazon 31:24
coronavirus 10:10,11
 10:14,20 11:5,21,23
correction 12:12
correctly 8:11
counsel 3:7 5:19 49:20
court 9:23 11:13
criminal 49:18
cross-examine 3:9 5:21
currently 2:25 5:12

D

dated 2:8 4:20 13:23
 14:24
David 37:8 40:17 43:21
day 9:17 49:8
days 3:16 8:22 9:4,23
 9:25,25 10:2
DC 3:14 6:1 31:24 34:3
 49:23 51:2
DCMR 2:15 3:15 5:2
death 10:8,22 11:4,21
decision 8:23,24 9:5,6
deny 7:9 8:16 12:5,19
Desist 12:17
Determined 36:5
different 51:14,16
discussing 49:16
Distributors 25:8
District 1:1 2:11 4:24
 49:12
docket 29:19,20 31:23

32:25 34:2 40:14
41:17 47:23
Donovan 1:14,19
doubles 46:24

E

earlier 11:3
East 37:6 38:10 39:12
40:15
Ed 13:16 14:3 46:1
Edward 1:22 4:13 6:24
12:3 14:19 15:22 17:5
18:8 19:11,21 20:13
22:19 23:22 24:8,25
26:4 27:8 28:13 29:15
30:17 31:18 32:3,20
33:22 34:22,23 35:25
37:1 38:5,17 39:7
40:10 41:12 42:14
43:15,25 44:16 45:17
46:17 47:18 49:3
50:17

electronic 50:25
emergency 26:11
endorsement 29:22
ends 49:7
entertainment 29:21
entity 11:12
establishment 16:5
event 26:9 46:21
evidence 3:8,9 5:20,21
exceed 25:5
exceeded 9:8
excuse 10:19
executive 51:21
existed 10:14
Extend 20:18

F

F 47:25
failed 8:15
failure 7:7 12:16
Falafelshop 13:25
family 10:9,23 11:4,22
far 11:14
February 12:17
Figleaf 17:12
final 12:25
fine 2:21 3:15,17 5:8
35:3
first 2:6 16:2 27:13
29:19 47:23
FoBoGro 20:19
folks 48:1
follows 3:12 4:24 5:24
front 11:2

G

G 26:12
garden 5:25 24:4
Gary 12:16
general 8:16
gifts 25:5
give 9:22 50:21
given 10:6 11:20
Government 49:14
grant 9:9
guess 51:10

H

Han's 28:19
health 26:10
hearing 2:8,18,24 3:4,5
3:5,6 4:20 5:6,11,16
5:17,18 9:18 13:5
49:16 50:25 51:6
hearings 5:16
Hedy's 17:13
Hemanchal 7:6
Hobbs 26:12
hold 49:15 50:22
hours 21:22,22 22:25
House 33:1

I

Include 24:3
increase 5:25
individual 10:25 11:12
information 10:7 51:16
51:17
informed 20:23 30:23
informing 51:11,12
interference 6:4
interpreter 3:11 5:23
investigations 49:17
investigative 49:21
issued 3:7 5:19 12:17
issues 13:1
Ivy 4:21

J

JAMES 1:24
Jeni 1:23 4:11 6:22 8:2
13:14 14:17 15:20
16:24 18:6 19:9 20:11
21:15 22:17 23:20
24:23 26:2 27:6 28:11
29:13 30:15 31:16
32:18 33:20 34:21
35:23 36:24 38:3 39:5
40:8 41:10 42:12
43:13 44:14 45:15
46:15 47:16 48:20
50:15
John 38:12 41:20 44:23
joined 51:10

jointly 2:12 4:24
JR 1:20,24
July 13:23 14:24
Justin's 33:1

K

L

L 37:8 40:17 43:21
Latavia 47:25
law 49:19
leeway 9:20
legal 1:6 2:5,6 3:7 4:18
5:18 7:5 12:15 13:22
14:23 49:20,20,21
let's 51:18
letter 11:1,1,3 16:4
27:15
license 3:16 4:21 7:6,8
8:19 10:8 11:9,18
12:16,18 13:25 15:2
16:3,4,5 17:10,13
18:14,15 19:16,17
20:18,19 21:23 23:1
24:5 25:6,7,8 26:12
26:12 27:14,15,16,17
28:20 29:21 30:22
31:24,25 33:1 34:3,4
35:3,4 36:5,6 37:6,7
38:10 39:12,13 40:15
40:16 41:18 42:19
43:20 44:21,21 45:22
46:23 47:23,25 48:2
licensed 2:12
licensee 4:25 8:23,25
11:11 28:19,21
licensing 1:6 16:1,2
17:9 18:12 21:20
22:23 27:13 28:23
49:22
Lieu 2:7 4:19
line 9:22
liquor 35:5
Liquors 2:9
log 51:15,17
login 51:14,16,22
look 51:16
Lounge 12:18 30:22
LP 39:12 40:15

M

making 20:20,21
Management 19:17
manner 51:2
March 18:17 19:19
20:22
Market 18:14 28:20
Mart 45:22

Massachusetts 14:25
matter 1:5 2:6,23 4:16
4:18 5:10 7:2,4 9:1,9
9:24 10:1 12:6,11
13:20 14:22 15:4,25
16:2 17:8,9 18:11,12
19:14,15 20:16,17,20
20:22,24 21:17,19,20
22:22,23 23:25 24:2
25:3,4 26:7,8 27:11
27:13 28:16 29:18
30:20,21,24 31:21,22
31:23 32:2,23,25
33:25 34:2 35:1 36:3
37:4 38:8,9 40:13,14
41:15,17 42:17 43:18
44:19 45:20 46:20,21
47:21 48:23 49:6
51:24

Mayor's 11:12
mean 9:22
meet 51:21
meeting 1:3 49:9,15
50:23 51:10,11,13,18
51:20,22,22
Meetings 50:23
members 12:25 13:3
51:13,15
met 1:13
microphone 17:4
middle 13:2
misconduct 49:18
modification 15:4
Monday 21:22
move 16:1 27:12 28:17
29:19 47:22 49:14

N

name 16:5 38:11 39:14
40:17 41:20 42:20
43:21 44:22 45:23
naming 37:8
Narain 7:6
need 51:20
never 10:3
new 11:17 16:4 27:16
31:25 33:2 34:4 35:4
36:6
notice 3:4 5:15 10:4
50:21,24
November 7:7 8:19,25
9:2,3,3 10:14,20 11:9
11:23
number 48:2

O

o'clock 51:7,13,18,20
obligated 2:20 5:7

obligation 3:2 5:14
occupancy 5:25
October 2:25 10:20
Offer 2:7,13 4:19,25
office 38:11 49:14
Officer 37:7 39:13
 40:17 41:19 42:19
 43:21 44:22 45:23
Official 6:1
officially 49:10
OIC 2:10,11,13,17,21
 2:23 3:2,12,19 4:23
 5:1,5,8,10,14,24 6:6
one-day 47:22,25
ongoing 49:17
open 22:25 49:14 50:23
operation 30:23
opportunity 8:24 11:19

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 2:1
p.m 51:25
page 11:24
paid 3:17
Paris 29:20
Parlour 15:1
participation 51:4,5
parties 2:16 5:4
passed 21:17 25:3
 31:21 37:4 40:13
 45:20 48:23 50:21
passes 4:16 7:2 13:20
 14:22 15:25 17:8
 18:11 19:14 20:16
 22:22 23:25 26:7
 27:11 28:16 29:18
 30:20 32:23 33:25
 35:1 36:3 38:8 39:10
 41:15 42:17 43:18
 44:19 46:20 47:21
 49:6
payable 3:16
Penn 25:6
period 10:21
person 10:7
Pitch 7:8
placed 50:25
planned 49:17
policy 8:16
posted 50:24
Pour 16:5
practical 51:2
prefer 13:1
Premium 25:8
PRESENT 1:17
President 38:12 39:15
 41:20 42:20 44:23

45:24
presiding 1:14
proceeding 9:24
produce 3:9 5:20
production 3:8 5:20
Proper 24:4
properly 3:25 6:12 14:6
 15:9 16:13 17:20
 18:23 19:25 22:6 23:9
 24:12 25:16 26:20
 27:25 30:4 32:7 35:12
 36:13 37:16 39:22
 48:9
provide 25:5
public 26:10
publically 11:22
published 49:23 51:1
purpose 49:16
pursuant 50:23

Q

qualified 3:10 5:22
question 8:4
questions 9:15 12:24
 13:3

R

R 38:12 41:20 44:23
R.-- 37:8
Rafi 1:21 4:8 6:19 7:24
 13:11 14:14 15:17
 16:21 18:3 19:6 20:8
 21:12 22:14 23:17
 24:20 25:24 27:3 28:8
 29:10 30:12 31:13
 32:15 33:17 34:18
 35:20 36:21 39:2 40:5
 41:7 42:9 43:10 44:11
 45:12 46:12 47:13
 48:17 50:12
read 2:10 10:6,6
reading 8:10 11:3 37:8
 40:17 43:21
reapply 11:15,16
reason 10:3,5,8 11:20
reasons 11:3
recommendation 9:7
record 51:23,25
recuse 30:24
recusing 31:22
reduce 21:22
refer 28:23
refund 26:9
Register 49:23 51:2
regulations 49:19
reinstate 7:6 12:16
Rema 1:25 4:5 6:16
 7:21 13:8 14:11 15:14

16:18 17:25 19:3 20:5
 21:9 22:11 23:14
 24:17 25:21 26:25
 28:5 29:7,25 30:9
 31:2,10 32:12 33:14
 34:15 35:17 36:9,18
 37:25 38:24 40:2 41:4
 42:6 43:7 44:8 45:9
 46:9 47:10 48:5,14
 50:9
remain 22:25
remember 11:2
Remove 17:10
renew 7:8 8:15 12:16
Reopening 17:11
reports 49:16
represented 3:6 5:18
request 7:5,10 9:5 11:7
 12:15,20 14:2 16:8
 17:10,15 18:17 19:19
 20:18 22:1 23:1,4
 24:2,7 25:4,7,11 26:9
 26:11,15 27:17,20
 29:20,20,24 30:21
 31:1,24 33:1,4 34:3,6
 35:2,2,7 36:4,4,8 37:5
 37:5,11 38:9,13 39:11
 39:11,17 40:15,20
 41:18,22 42:18,18,23
 43:19,19,24 44:20,20
 44:25 45:21,21 46:22
 47:1,24,24,24 48:4
requested 28:21
requests 8:17
require 3:8 5:19
respond 10:1,10,21
Respondent 2:12,20
 3:1,3,6 4:25 5:7,13,15
 5:18
restrictions 3:13
Retailer 28:20
review 2:7 4:19 7:5,5
 12:15 13:23 14:24
 16:3 17:10 18:13
 19:16 20:18 21:21
 22:24 24:2 25:4 26:9
 27:14
roll 3:24 6:11 7:16 14:5
 15:8 16:12 17:19
 18:22 19:24 21:4 22:5
 23:8 24:11 25:15
 26:19 27:24 29:2 30:3
 31:5 32:6 33:10 34:10
 35:11 36:12 37:15
 38:20 39:21 40:24
 42:1 43:2 44:3 45:4
 46:4 47:5 48:8 50:5
Rooftop 17:13

room 50:25

S

S 1:22 39:14 42:20
 45:23
Safekeeping 17:11
 18:13 19:16 20:18
scheduled 2:18,24 5:6
 5:11 51:7
Scudder 38:12 41:20
 44:23
second 3:18,20 6:6
 7:10,13 12:20 14:2,3
 15:4 16:8 17:15 18:18
 19:20 20:25 22:1 23:4
 24:7,9 25:11 26:15
 27:20 28:23 29:24
 30:25 31:1 32:2,4
 33:4,7 34:6 35:7 36:8
 37:11 38:14 39:17
 40:20 41:22 42:23
 43:24 44:1,25 45:25
 46:2 47:1 48:4,6
 49:25 50:1,2
seconded 3:24 4:1 6:10
 6:12 7:15 12:24 14:5
 14:7 15:8,10 16:12,14
 17:19,21 18:22,24
 19:24 20:1 21:4 22:5
 22:7 23:8,10 24:11,13
 25:15,17 26:19,21
 27:24 28:1 29:2 30:3
 30:5 31:5 32:6,8 33:9
 34:10 35:11,13 36:12
 36:14 37:15,17 38:19
 39:21,23 40:24 42:1
 43:2 44:3 45:4 46:4
 47:5 48:8,10 50:4
seconds 3:22 6:8 7:12
 12:22 15:6 16:10
 17:17 18:20 19:22
 21:2 22:3 23:6 25:13
 26:17 27:22 28:25
 30:1 31:3 33:6 34:8
 35:9 36:10 37:13
 38:16 39:19 40:22
 41:24 42:25 45:2 47:3
Secretary 37:9 40:18
 43:22
Section 2:15 3:14,15
 5:2 6:1
seeking 49:19
Senior 38:12 41:20
 44:23
sent 11:1
September 1:10 4:20
 17:12 49:15,22,23
serve 5:15

service 3:3
set 2:25 5:12
Settlement 13:23 14:24
Shared 16:5
Shop 2:9
Short 1:24 51:8,9
show 2:18,24 3:4,5,6
 5:6,11,16,16,17,17
shower 48:1
shown 2:22 5:9
sidewalk 22:25 24:3
signs 3:13
sir 10:25
situation 9:17
situations 9:16
Skinner 39:14 42:20
 45:24
Social 25:6
Sodexo 19:17
sorry 9:2 10:24 12:9,10
 12:14 33:25 39:12
 41:15
Spirits 35:3
Squash 34:3
stated 10:2,7 11:22
States 10:15
status 3:4
statute 9:13
statutory 3:14 6:1 9:16
 9:19
Stipulated 16:3 27:15
Stop 2:9
store 35:5
Stores 37:6 38:10 39:12
 40:15
submits 2:13 4:25
subpoenas 3:7 5:19
substantial 47:23
summer 5:25 24:3
Sunday 21:23
supplemental 1:7 27:12
 27:14
support 16:4 27:16
Sushi 21:23
suspended 3:17
suspension 2:21 5:8

T

Taro 21:23
Tavern 4:21
technical 9:10,13
Telephonic 6:4
temporary 26:12 47:22
ten 8:22 9:4,23,25 10:2
ten- 9:16
ten-day 9:8,19
term 6:2
terms 2:21,22 3:12 4:23

5:8,9,24
thank 7:3 12:7,11 13:21
 51:3,5
thought 9:15
threshold 9:8
timely 8:15 11:20 51:2
Timothy 39:14 42:20
 45:23
Title 49:13
today 9:7 11:11 51:4
Trading 46:23
Turn 17:4
twice 26:10
two 9:14 11:3
Ty 12:16

U

understand 2:16 5:4
 9:18 10:12
United 10:15
use 3:13 10:18

V

vacated 2:19 5:7
value 25:6
Vice 38:12 41:20 44:23
Victoria 15:2
videoconference 1:13
Vinchase.com 27:17
violation 9:13
violations 49:19
vote 3:25 6:11 7:16
 12:5,6,25 13:2,3 14:6
 15:9 16:13 17:20
 18:23 19:25 21:5 22:6
 23:9 24:12 25:16
 26:20 27:25 29:3 30:4
 31:6 32:7 33:10 34:11
 35:12 36:13 37:16
 38:20 39:22 40:25
 42:2 43:3 44:4 45:5
 46:5 47:6 48:9 50:5

W

W 1:14,19
waive 9:17
Wal- 45:21
Wal-Mart 37:6 38:10
 39:12 40:15,16 41:18
 42:19 43:20 44:21
Walston 47:25
warning 6:2
WebEx 1:13
website 51:1
Wednesday 1:9
went 51:25
weren't 10:4
Windows 18:14

Wine 35:3
witness 3:9
witnesses 3:8,10 5:20
 5:21,21

X

Y

Z

0

009655 21:24
014757 12:18
060290 25:9
060506 18:15
082431 20:19
082474 17:13
083224 19:17
086808 25:6
092202 40:16 41:18
 42:19
093795 4:22
094321 46:23
095107 7:8
097698 23:2

1

1010 14:25
103200 28:20
106963 25:7
109874 37:7 38:10
 39:13
109902 43:20 44:21
 45:22
11 4:20
11:24 2:2
1100.3 3:15
110083 29:21
113983 24:5
116413 36:5
116482 31:24
116730 35:3
116740 26:13
116874 27:18
116888 33:2
116918 15:2
116948 13:25
116969 34:3
117074 16:6
12 51:7,13,17,19
12:09 51:25
16 1:10
1604.5 2:15 5:3
17208 48:2
19-CMP-00114 4:21
1990 9:3
1C 13:24

2

20 2:8
20-CC-00001 2:9
2000 10:19
2019 7:7 8:20,25 10:15
 10:20 11:9,23
2020 1:10 2:8,25 4:20
 9:1,2,4 11:8 12:17
 13:24 14:25 17:12
 20:22 49:15,22,24
2021 18:17 19:19
21 24:5
23 2:15 3:15 5:2 49:15
 49:22
24 17:12
250 3:15
25762(b)2 6:2
25763D 3:14
26519 30:22
28 49:23

3

3 13:23 49:13
30 9:25 48:1
3035 37:6 38:10 39:12
31 2:8 14:24 18:17
 19:19 20:22

4

405 49:13

5

5 12:9
5-0-0 33:25
5-0-1 12:8,10,10 13:20
 21:18 31:21
500 25:6
5968 43:20 44:21 45:22

6

6 7:7
6-0-0 4:17 7:3 14:22
 15:25 17:8 18:11
 19:14 20:16 22:22
 24:1 25:3 26:7 27:11
 28:16 29:18 30:20
 32:24 34:1 35:1 36:3
 37:4 38:8 39:10 40:13
 41:16 42:17 43:18
 44:19 45:20 46:20
 47:21 49:6 50:21
6-0-1 12:6

7

7 2:25 48:23
7-0-0 41:15 44:19

8

9

9/19/2020 48:1
90 3:16

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DCABRA

Date: 09-16-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701